










Connie Reddy 

800 Fairfield Circle 

Pasadena, CA  91106 
 

October 19, 2017 

 

Mayor Terry Tornek 

City Council Members 

100 N. Garfield Avenue, Room S228 

Pasadena, CA 91109-7215 

 

Re:  Modification of Hillside Development Permit #6303 

 

Dear Mayor Tornek and City Council Members, 

      
 We are the homeowners applying for a Variance at 800 Fairfield Circle.  We currently 
live in Houston, a city whose inhabitants, including many of our friends, have faced real 
problems. My sister lives in Santa Rosa and almost lost her home in the horrific fires last week.   
Such natural disasters certainly do put our Fairfield Circle problems in perspective.  
       Anyone who takes the time to drive by our house will see that it looks perfectly in scale 
with the neighborhood, is nestled among many trees that we have worked hard to preserve, 
and offends no one.   It is not an example of any sort of mansionization as some contend. 
      From the beginning, we also have been good citizens, kept our neighbors in the loop, 
promised to power wash their homes (made dirty by our construction), replace their hedges, 
etc. We have been mindful of taking care of our trees, even moving our construction slightly 
forward, to preserve a huge old deodar cedar, positioned right next to the original house. 
    We are not the conniving rubes from Texas, exhibiting hubris, as some have described us. We 
are thoughtful, civic-minded people who appreciate and are sympathetic to the instincts of 
preservationists.  The appearance of our traditional Cape Cod style home reflects this as well.   
     We have compromised our original request and are asking for a few hundred square feet to 
build a family room in our basement for our grandchildren to play in. This is not an 
unreasonable request, especially given that many houses on our side of the street have at least 
3 stories facing Canon and 2 stories facing Fairfield. One house even has 4 stories facing Canon. 
These are indisputable facts, as shown in our aerial photos, taken because one hearing officer 
told us our pictures were "unclear".  The BZA was complimentary of our efforts to work with 
one neighbor’s complaints by drastically reducing our original request. 
      We looked forward to returning to the area where we raised our 4 children 20 years ago.  
We loved the natural beauty and diverse culture of this historic, civic-minded city. Above 
everything else, I am saddened and disappointed to realize that we are moving into a 
neighborhood that has been polarized unnecessarily.  A few preservationists (two who don’t 
even live in our neighborhood) have created a boogeyman out of our house, and used it as a 
cause.  This creates such divisiveness in neighborhoods.   



      I went door to door with my architect, explaining our project and got 15 signatures of 
approval.  We had a wine and cheese party one afternoon and invited many neighbors to visit 
our construction, showing them our project. At our first hearing, we had 3 neighbors speak on 
our behalf and another 6 arrived in person, to show support.   When my husband tried to 
acknowledge their presence and thank them for coming, the hearing officer cut him off. We did 
not want to subject our neighbors to this rudeness again, so we did not ask for their 
participation at the BZA hearing or at this hearing. It is an abhorrent concept to me to ask 
neighbors to comment publicly about fellow neighbors.   But, we have submitted a petition and 
letters of support, so please  know that they still support us. Neighbors are intended to be a 
source of support and foster a sense of community, welcoming new people into their 
neighborhoods.  These are the hallmarks of a solid citizenry. 
     Occasionally neighbors have reasonable requests. A 422-square foot family room for 
grandchildren's play is a reasonable request. Many of our neighbors on our street already have 
what we are asking for. It hurts no one. I want the City to be use common sense, and approve 
our very reasonable request. 
     Every once in a while, it IS appropriate to grant a Variance request.    
       
 
Sincerely, 
Connie Reddy 
        
 



 






































































